
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

LONDON BOROUGH OF ENFIELD 
 
 
 
 
 

AGENDA FOR THE COUNCIL MEETING 
TO BE HELD ON WEDNESDAY, 11TH 

NOVEMBER, 2015 AT 7.00 PM 
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THE WORSHIPFUL THE MAYOR Please 
Repy to: 

 
James Kinsella 

AND COUNCILLORS OF THE   

LONDON BOROUGH OF ENFIELD Phone: (020) 8379 4041 

 Fax: (020) 8379 3177 

 Textphone:
E-mail: 
My Ref: 

(020) 8379 4419 
James.Kinsella@enfield.gov.uk 
DST/JK 

   

 Date: 03 November 2015 

 
 
Dear Councillor, 
 
You are summoned to attend the meeting of the Council of the London Borough of 
Enfield to be held at the Civic Centre, Silver Street, Enfield on Wednesday, 11th 
November, 2015 at 7.00 pm for the purpose of transacting the business set out below. 
 
 

Yours sincerely 
 
 

Asmat Hussain 
 
 

Assistant Director Legal & Corporate Governance 
 
 
1. ELECTION (IF REQUIRED) OF THE CHAIRMAN/DEPUTY CHAIRMAN OF 

THE MEETING   
 
2. MAYOR’S CHAPLAIN TO GIVE A BLESSING   
 
 The Mayor’s Chaplain to give a blessing. 

 
3. MAYOR'S ANNOUNCEMENTS  IN CONNECTION WITH THE ORDINARY 

COUNCIL BUSINESS   
 
4. MINUTES  (Pages 1 - 20) 
 
 To approve, as a correct record, the minutes of the Council meeting held on 

Thursday 24th September 2015. 
 

5. APOLOGIES   
 
6. DECLARATION OF INTERESTS   
 
 Members of the Council are invited to identify any disclosable pecuniary 
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other pecuniary or non-pecuniary interests relevant to items on the agenda. 
 

7. PETITION - PROTECTION OF GREEN BELT LAND AND WILDLIFE AT 
ENFIELD ROAD  (Pages 21 - 26) 

 
 To receive a report from the Director of Finance, Resources & Customer 

Services detailing a petition that has been received which meets the criteria 
(in terms of the number of signatures) for debate at Council. 

(Report No.120) 
 

8. OPPOSITION BUSINESS - SAFEGUARDING THE GREEN BELT FROM 
RESIDENTIAL DEVELOPMENT  (Pages 27 - 34) 

 
 An issues paper prepared by the Opposition Group is attached for the 

consideration of Council. 
 
The Council Procedure Rules relating to Opposition Business are attached 
for information. 
 

9. APPROVAL OF ENFIELD'S GAMBLING ACT 2005 POLICY AND 'NO 
CASINOS' RESOLUTION  (Pages 35 - 132) 

 
 To receive a report from the Director – Regeneration and Environment 

seeking approval to the Statement of Principles (policy) under the Gambling 
Act 2005, following a public consultation process. (Report No.121) 

(Key Decision – Reference Number 4199) 
 
Members are asked to note that the policy has been referred on to Council 
for formal approval following consideration by Licensing Committee on 14th 
October 2015. 
 

10. CHILD SEXUAL EXPLOITATION TASK GROUP - PROGRESS UPDATE  
(Pages 133 - 142) 

 
 To receive a report from the Child Sexual Exploitation Task Group updating 

Members on the work undertaken by the Group to date and programme for 
the remainder of the year. (Report No.122) 

(Non-Key) 
 
Members are asked to note that the Task Group was established by Council 
on 25th February 2015 with a requirement to report back to Council on a bi 
annual basis regarding their work. 
 

11. ENFIELD SAFEGUARDING ADULTS BOARD ANNUAL REPORT 2014/15  
(Pages 143 - 150) 

 
 To receive a report from the Director of Health, Housing & Adult Social Care 

presenting the Enfield Safeguarding Adults Board Annual Report 2014-15.  
(Report No.78A) 

(Non-Key) 
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Members are asked to note: 
 

 The report was considered and approved by Cabinet on 21 October 
2015.  As part of this process it was agreed that the Annual Report 
should also be referred on to Council, for information. 

 

 The Annual Report has already been published and circulated to all 
members as part of the Cabinet agenda.  A reference copy will be 
available in the Members Library, Group Offices and with this agenda 
as a supplemental pack on the Democracy page of the Council’s 
website.  If required additional copies can be obtained by contacting 
James Kinsella (Democratic Services Team). 

 
12. ENFIELD'S SAFEGUARDING CHILDREN'S BOARD ANNUAL REPORT 

2014/15  (Pages 151 - 160) 
 
 To receive a report from the Interim Director of Children’s Services 

presenting the Enfield Safeguarding Children’s Board Annual Report 2014-
15. (Report No.79A) 

(Non-Key) 
Members are asked to note: 
 

 The report was considered and approved by Cabinet on 21 October 
2015.  As part of this process it was agreed that the Annual Report 
should also be referred on to Council, for information. 

 

 The Annual Report has already been published and circulated to all 
members as part of the Cabinet agenda.  A reference copy will be 
available in the Members Library, Group Offices and with this agenda 
as a supplemental pack on the Democracy page of the Council’s 
website.  If required additional copies can be obtained by contacting 
James Kinsella (Democratic Services Team). 

 
13. REQUEST FOR EXTENSION TO 6 MONTH RULE ON COUNCILLOR 

ATTENDANCE  (Pages 161 - 164) 
 
 To receive a briefing note from the Monitoring Officer detailing a request to 

extend the usual requirements under Section 85 (1) of the Local Government 
Act for a Councillor to have attended a meeting of the Authority within a 6 
month consecutive period. 
 

14. COUNCILLORS’ QUESTION TIME (TIME ALLOWED - 30 MINUTES) 
 
 14.1 Urgent Questions (Part 4 - Paragraph 9.2.(b) of Constitution – Page 

4-9) 
 

With the permission of the Mayor, questions on urgent issues may 
be tabled with the proviso of a subsequent written response if the 
issue requires research or is considered by the Mayor to be minor.  
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Please note that the Mayor will decide whether a question is urgent 
or not. 
 
The definition of an urgent question is “An issue which could not 
reasonably have been foreseen or anticipated prior to the deadline 
for the submission of questions and which needs to be considered 
before the next meeting of the Council.” 
 
Submission of urgent questions to Council requires the Member 
when submitting the question to specify why the issue could not 
have been reasonably foreseen prior to the deadline and why it has 
to be considered before the next meeting.  A supplementary 
question is not permitted. 

 
14.2 Councillors’ Questions (Part 4 – Paragraph 9.2(a) of Constitution – 

Page 4 - 8)  (Pages 165 - 202) 
 

The list of sixty eight questions and their written responses are 
attached to the agenda 

 
15. MOTIONS   
 
 15.1 In the name of Councillor Orhan: 

 
“Following the campaign in the Londra Gazette and my letter to the 
Schools Minister urging him to intervene and force the AQA and OCR 
exam boards to reconsider the decision to scrap “A” levels and 
GCSEs of certain community languages such as Bengali, Gujarati, 
Punjabi, Polish, Greek and Turkish, it has been disappointing that 
other than a reprieve of a year no firm announcement of a 
commitment has been made by the Government that a u-turn has 
been achieved.  It begs the question who is in charge of education in 
the UK and if this Government is committed to providing language skill 
opportunities much in demand in business and much in need by an 
outward facing country. 

 
As this is of a huge interest for Enfield residents I ask the Council to 
fully support me in a letter urging the government to make a public 
statement that community languages will be taught in school beyond 
2017.” 

 
15.2 In the name of Cllr N.Cazimoglu: 

 
“The country, particularly London, is facing a housing crisis and 
residents in Enfield are feeling the effects.  This Council believes that 
the only real solution is to build more homes. 

 
House building is at its lowest since the 1920’s; private rents have 
increased by 37% in the past five years and the government continue 
to use billions of pounds of public money to subsidise private landlords 
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through housing benefit. 
 

This Council believes that government is complacent about the 
housing crisis which is affecting many of our residents in Enfield. 

 
We call on the government to grant local authorities the powers and 
financial ability to increase the supply of housing for our residents.  
The government should go further than they already have in lifting the 
cap on borrowing for Housing Revenue Accounts.  Council’s must be 
given the financial flexibilities they need to be able to scale up housing 
development, both in partnership and directly.” 

 
15.3 In the name of Councillor Chibah: 
 

“That this Council recognises the positive contribution that Trade 
Unions and Trade Union members make in our workplaces.  This 
Council values the constructive relationship that we have with our 
Trade Unions and we recognise their commitment, and the 
commitment of all our staff, to the delivery of good quality public 
services. 

 
This Council notes with concern the Trade Union Bill which is currently 
being proposed by the Government and which would affect this 
Council’s relationship with our Trade Unions and our workforce as a 
whole.  This Council rejects this Bill’s attack on local democracy and 
the attack on our right to manage our own affairs. 
 
This Council is clear that facility time, negotiated and agreed by us and 
our Trade Unions to suit our own specific needs, has a valuable role to 
play in the creation of good quality and responsive local services.  
Facility time should not be determined or controlled by Government in 
London. 
 
This Council is happy with the arrangements we currently have in 
place for deducting Trade Union membership subscriptions through 
our payroll.  We see this as an important part of our positive industrial 
relations and a cheap and easy to administer system that supports our 
staff.  This system is an administrative matter for the Council and 
should not be interfered with by the UK Government. 
 
The Council resolves to support the campaign against the 
unnecessary, anti-democratic and bureaucratic Trade Union Bill. 

 
The Council further resolves to seek to continue its own locally agreed 
industrial relations strategy and will take every measure possible to 
maintain its autonomy with regard to facility time and the continuing 
use of check-off.” 

 
15.4 In the name of Councillor Barry: 
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“If the Transatlantic Trade and Investment Partnership (TTIP) is 
agreed, the people of Enfield will lose many of the regulations that 
protect their environment, their food and their rights as workers. 
 
A report commissioned by the Government concluded that TTIP offers 
“few or no benefits to the UK while having meaningful economic and 
political costs.” 
 
This Council resolves: 
 
• To call on the Government to put the national interests of our 

people above those of big businesses and to reject this 
agreement. 

 
• To write to the Secretary of State for Communities and Local 

Government, local MPs, MLAs, and all London MEPs raising our 
serious concerns about the impact of TTIP on local authorities 
and the secrecy of the negotiating process. 

 
• To write to the Local Government Association to raise our 

serious concerns about the impact of TTIP on local authorities 
and ask them to raise these with Government on our behalf. 

 
• To call for an impact assessment on the impact of TTIP on local 

authorities. 
 
• To publicise the Council’s concerns about TTIP; join with other 

local authorities which are opposed to TTIP across Europe and 
work with local campaigners to raise awareness about the 
problems of TTIP. 

 
• To contact the local authorities of municipalities twinned with 

Enfield asking them to consider passing a similar motion on 
TTIP.” 

 
15.5 In the name of Councillor Barry: 
 

“Many people in Enfield may soon be disenfranchised. 
 
In May, 217,537 people were registered to vote in Enfield.  Now, over 
9,000 of those are at risk of being removed from the register on 30 
November. 
 
Acting against the advice of the Electoral Commission, the 
Government wants to end the transition period for the new Individual 
Electoral Registration (IER) system in December 2015. This is one 
year earlier than originally planned. 
 
On 1 December those people that have yet to provide the necessary 
evidence to remain registered will be taken off the electoral role. 
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This Council believes that the right to vote is a key foundation of our 
democracy and a fundamental human right and calls on the 
Government to annul the decision to bring forward the full 
implementation of Individual Electoral Registration - as is possible 
under the legislation - so allowing Councils a further 12 months to 
register the missing voters.” 

 
15.6 In the name of Councillor Alessandro Georgiou: 
 

“This Council recognises that the Union Flag of the United Kingdom of 
Great Britain and Northern Ireland is a symbol of Freedom and 
represents all that is great about the United Kingdom. 
 
The Council will therefore have the Union Flag of the United Kingdom 
of Great Britain and Northern Ireland present in all full Council 
meetings.  The flag will have a prominent place either hanging behind 
the Mayor of Enfield’s chair or on a flag poll to the right of the Mayor.” 

 
15.7 In the name of Councillor Sitkin: 
 

“This Council calls upon companies operating in Enfield to work with 
us to explore mechanisms for paying their employees the London 
Living Wage” 

 
15.8 In the name of Councillor Celebi: 
 

“Council resolves that a review be undertaken of the decision to 
digitise the Museum Archives.  No final decision should be made until 
stake holders are fully consulted and the digitising programme is fully 
costed. Until such review is completed all staff redundancies should 
also be put on hold.” 

 
16. COMMITTEE MEMBERSHIPS   
 
 To confirm any changes notified to committee memberships. 

 
Please note any changes notified once the final agenda has been published 
will be tabled on the Council amendment sheet at the meeting. 
 

17. NOMINATIONS TO OUTSIDE BODIES   
 
 To confirm any changes notified to the nominations on outside bodies. 

 
Please note any changes notified once the final agenda has been published 
will be tabled on the Council amendment sheet at the meeting. 
 

18. CALLED IN DECISIONS   
 
 None received. 
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19. DATE OF NEXT MEETING   
 
 To note that the next meeting of the Council will be held on Thursday 28th 

January 2016 at 7.00 p.m. at the Civic Centre. 
 

20. EXCLUSION OF THE PRESS AND PUBLIC   
 
 To consider, if necessary, passing a resolution under Section 100A(4) of the 

Local Government Act 1972 excluding the press and public from the meeting 
for the items of business listed on the part 2 of agenda on the grounds that 
they involve the likely disclosure of exempt information as defined in those 
paragraphs of Part 1 of Schedule 12A to the Act (as amended by the Local 
Government (Access to Information) (Variation) Order 2006) as identified. 
 
No Part 2 agenda items have currently been identified for consideration. 
 


